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December 17, 1998

To the Turkish Government:


Mr. Erol  Akarsu has been working  for his PhD under my supervision for the last two years. His area of interest is “Building visual programming environments for distributed metacomputing systems”. He has completed his course requirements and passed the PhD comprehensive exams that each student has to pass to get PhD. He has made good progress with the necessary research work needed to get a PhD. A recent paper jointly authored by Erol and myself was selected for the prestigious conference SC98 last month.


I am informed that he has been recalled to perform his mandatory military service beginning January 1, 1999 at Turkey. However, he is currently in a critical stage of his PhD work and this will be a very harmful event for both him and me. His work is related with recent rapidly changing internet technologies and one cannot resume such research without starting from scratch. Further he is an important member of my team and the funding I have given him requires that we finish the project in the next six months. It would be very difficult for me to fulfill my obligations if he left now.

Erol is a very good student and a successful high quality PhD will benefit him and  Turkey. Terminating this student’s PhD work will be a major loss both for me and for your country.


Please do not hesitate to contact me for any questions related with Mr. Erol Akarsu.

Sincerely yours,

Geoffrey C. fox

Professor of Computer Science and Physics

Director of NPAC

